ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

2 JUNE 2003.

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present: Councillors Ullman (Chairman), Howard, Owen, Jolley, Hincks, Wilson, Slater, Miller, Cullen and King. 

                Councillor Ullman welcomed Councillors Howard and Cullen as new Members to the Economic and 

                Community Safety Scrutiny Committee, and welcomed back Councillor Miller as a former member.

 In Attendance: Councillors Merry and Lancaster.       

Officers:  Russell Bernstein, David McGovern, Karen Lucas, John Willis (item 5), Charles Green (item 5 & 6).

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1.

Apologies for Absence.
	Apologies were received from Councillors Broughton and Dawson.
	
	-

	2.

Appointment of Deputy Chair.
	Councillor Slater was elected.
	
	

	3. 

Action sheet of the Last Meeting on the12 May 2003.
	Notes from the Best Value Review of Community Engagement mid point challenge on the 16 April had been circulated to Members.

The action sheet from the last meeting was agreed.
	-

-
	-

-

	4.

Chief Executives Service Plan 2003/04 (first draft).
	Councillor Merry outlined three priority areas for Cabinet in the forthcoming year;

(Improving service delivery.

(Developing Member and public participation in decisions making.  

(Raising the profile of the City, putting Salford on a national and international stage. It was seen that this would promote economic development opportunities and attract people to live and invest in the City.

These three priorities will be reflected by Cabinet and will be included in the Chief Executives Service Plan.

Councillor Ullman stressed hat the decisions of a strategic nature should be presented to Scrutiny Committees prior to presentation at Cabinet to enable Members input.

It was accepted that Members need to be more explicit in what they expect Officers to include in reports, in particular to provide clear briefs with specific questions, which the committee wishes to look into.

Members discussed the need for all staff to adopt a change culture, thus providing flexibility in meeting the needs of local communities; Councillor Merry talked about his intention to have a walk about session in each service delivery areas with Lead Members. 

Charles Green highlighted the importance of driving forward the Community Plan and the Local Service Plan over the next twelve months, focusing on delivery. Councillor Ullman said the Committee need to be pro-active, and that further work will be done to establish links and monitor the work of the Local Strategic Partnership in the City.

It was agreed that the Committee will consider the following items and incorporate in to the work programme, if they are not already:

(Local Strategic Partnership.

(Best Value Review of Economic Development.

(Regeneration; focusing on delivery.

(Communication and Tourism.
	John Willis, Councillor Merry and Charles Green.

Charles Green.

Charles Green/Stuart Kitchen.

Charles Green.

Martin Smith & Robin Culpin
	Date to be agreed.

7 July 2003.

Date to be agreed.

Date to be agreed.

	5.

Review of the work of the scrutiny committee.
	A review of the work of the scrutiny committee is presented annually, providing the opportunity for Members to consider how to progress in the forthcoming year, and whether Members feel the priorities of the Committee are the right ones.

The following points were raised by Members:

(Best Value Reviews should encompass all Members in the challenge sessions, and increased involvement in the improvement plan.

(Need to implement a clear timetable when Best Value Reviews are presented at Scrutiny

(Members asked for a simpler language and less jargon in reports’.

(Scrutiny Committees should to explore how the Council monitors the effectiveness of strategies and policy implementation with local communities. It was suggested transferring the good practise from the Asylum seekers Commission and to talk to people who have gone through the processes.

(Members agreed that the Committee needs to be more focused to increase effectiveness and concentrate on key areas.

(Members training was discussed, Councillor Ullman explained that consideration is being given to making some Members training mandatory. 

(The possibility of forming a partnership with a neighbouring authority was suggested, as presently being done in Lifelong Learning & Leisure Scrutiny Committee.

(The Scrutiny Committees budget could be used, the idea of utilising some of the monies to buy in expertise advice was considered. Charles Green added that Scrutiny resources and support from his team could be aligned in order to carry out a piece of work.

In seeking to focus on a particular piece of work, the committee considered its priority areas: -

(Regeneration - Members felt this topic had enormous potential and scope.  

(Communication & Tourism - With the priority being given to this issue by the Leader of the Council and the forthcoming appointment of a Manager, it is important that the committee continue to scrutinise the effectiveness of delivery. Councillor Merry emphasised that the post will have a ‘corporate role’.

(Economic Development – the Best Value Review final report is due for presentation on the 7 July 2003, prior to Cabinet.

(Crime & Disorder – the reports presented are for Members to monitor. It was felt a lot of priority had been accorded to crime and disorder over the last 3 years, and so an in depth focussed investigation is not required for 2003/04. 

(Youth - this is a cross cutting issue and would need to be considered alongside the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee, and in the context of the Best Value Review of the Youth Service currently in progress.

It was therefore proposed that the committee’s primary focus area for 2003/04 should be on regeneration, with consideration being given to the following issues: - 

(Learning from what works in Salford and elsewhere.

(Investigating the balance between attracting new people, investment and development into the City; creating a better life for existing residents.

(The balance between economic, physical and social aspects of regeneration.

(Assessing the effectiveness of the Central Salford Strategy and Housing Market Renewal Fund.

(How effective is the city at attracting investment from private sector developers.

Agreed:

(i) That a discussion paper be presented for the meeting in July 2003, which will have a range of questions and suggestions on how to carry out a piece of work. Charles Green to be involved in the process.

(ii) That the proposal for a piece of work on youth issues be discussed with Scrutiny Chairs.
	David McGovern, Councillors Merry & Lancaster and Charles Green.

David McGovern.


	7 July 2003.

	6.

Work Programme.
	The July meeting to contain:

(A discussion paper for taking forward the focused piece of work on regeneration.

(Best Value Review of Economic Development.

(Issues paper on crime related matters for the discussion with the Chief Constable,
	David McGovern.

Stuart Kitchen.

Russell Bernstein.


	7 July 2003.

      -“-

      -“-

	7.

Future Plan.
	The Committee was advised that the presentation of the Neighbourhood Wardens Strategy would be deferred going to Cabinet on the 25 June 2003, allowing Members the opportunity to have an input.
	Russell Bernstein
	June 2003.

	8.

Any other business of an urgent nature.
	No items.
	
	


Date of Next Meeting: 7 July 2003 at 2.00pm (briefing for Members at 1.30pm).

	Chairman
	Tony Ullman
	0161 792 7413

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Principal Scrutiny Support Officer

Scrutiny Support Officer
	David McGovern

Karen Lucas
	0161 793 2513

0161 793 3318
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